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KINGYSPIRIT NEWSLETTER 
 

Year 7 2023 
I very much enjoyed welcoming our incoming Year 7 for next year during our Year 6 Orientation Day this week.   As always, it was great 

to see current Year 6 students from our Coastal Learning Community partner primary schools, along with students from many other 

schools who will be joining us next year.  Many thanks to Ms Hawkey, Year 7 Adviser for this group, along with Ms Penman, Relieving 

Head Teacher Administration, for their coordination of the day. 

Yuli Presentation Assembly 
Another significant annual event for Coastal Learning Community schools is our awards assembly for students who have participated in 

our Yuli program. Congratulations to all of our first nations students who have achieved so much this year, along with all of the teachers 

from across our CLC schools, whose time and energy have helped make the program a success for another year. 

Coastal Learning Community STEM Day 
Congratulations to students from across Coastal learning Community schools who took part in our final STEM challenge for the year, 
focussing on solar cars, which took place a few weeks ago. It followed on from a similar STEM challenge day on sustainability earlier this 
year. Both events are part of our engagement with the STEM Industry Schools Partnership Program, coordinated by our own Mr Wiggins 
and Ms Edwards from Bogangar Public School.  It has been great to see so many students building their capacities as self motivated 
learners in an area of learning they feel passionate about. 

Schools Spectacular  
Congratulations to all of our Dance students who took part in last week’s Schools Spectacular at Sydney Olympic Park, and in so doing 

continuing our school’s proud tradition of excellence in Dance at the highest level. Many thanks to Mrs Goode and Mrs Levi for their 

ongoing support of our dancers. 

Relieving Aboriginal Education Officer 
Congratulations to Jeanette Craigie who will be filling the above position for the remainder of this year. 

Academic Recognition Ceremonies 
Our Annual Academic Award Ceremonies will be held on Thursday 15 December for Years 7-10 in the school MPU.  Each year group 
will have an individual year assembly (during the day) for Academic and Endeavour Awards, Service Awards, Attendance Awards and 
‘Spirit of Kingscliff’ Awards.  
An evening Years 7-10 academic and sport ceremony (selected students, invite to be sent out approximately 2 weeks prior) will be held 

to present the Top 3 in a subject, special awards for the Top 10 and DUX.  Parents are cordially invited to attend all ceremonies.  The 

times are as follows: 

Year 10 – 9:15am 

Year 9 – 11:00am 

Year 8 – 12:30pm 

Year 7 – 2:00pm 

Years 7-10 (Evening) – 6:00pm. 

Wishing all of our school community a great week. 

Michael Hensley, Principal 

PRINCIPAL’S COLUMN 
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Year 12 Formal 
What a fabulous night! 

Year 12 formal photos can be found at the link below. 

Parents/carers will need to get their child to access them 

initially via their school email. They can then download the 

photos they want to their cloud storage as they access 

them. 

https://drive.google.com/.../1GwLlNaBjPcL...  

Big thanks to Freya from Year 11 for taking all of the 

photos. 

 

Dance School Spectacular 

On Wednesday 23 – 27 November, there were 16 Kingscliff High School students ranging from Year 8 - 11 who travelled to Sydney for 6 
days to participate in the 2022 Schools Spectacular at Qudos Bank Arena in Sydney.  
 
They joined with over 5000 NSW Public Education students showcasing the extraordinary talents from all over NSW. 
The students made the most of this experience creating lifelong memories, friendships and exploring the sites of Sydney. The show will 
be televised on channel 7 on Saturday 17 December. 
 
Miss Levi and Mrs Goode were so proud of the way our students showcased their talents and conducted themselves throughout the trip. 
 
  

GENERAL NEWS 

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1GwLlNaBjPcL-WKivy8rz9RgsxK9GVGPz?fbclid=IwAR0TxseRXPesyz82OYSWtF14kUnZYG1MhNuc3VI0vKUHwEGXznGzYyB9qrM


 

 

Year 7 students have completed a short 5-week elective course in photography. They have learned composition techniques and the 
basics of using a DSLR camera. They have enjoyed the new experience and produced some fantastic work.  
 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 

  

YEAR 7 POD 



 

 

3x3 Basketball Gala Day 

A great day in Byron yesterday at the 3x3 Basketball Gala Day. We had two teams competing in the boys 7/8 division, two teams in the 
girls 7/10 division and three teams in the boys 9/10 division. All students are to be congratulated for their outstanding efforts and 
sportsmanship throughout the day. Our 7/8 Kingscliff 1 team (Beau, Jayden, Lachlan and Phoenix) were particularly successful, winning 
their quarter final and competing against Banora in the semi-final. Unfortunately, the boys narrowly went down by 2 points, missing out 
on the grand final spot. Overall, all students had a fun day and represented KHS with pride. 
 
 
 
  

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AFL International Tour 
Nakeisha Drew-Perkiss represented the Under 15’s North Coast AFL team in Albury last year 
and has been invited to be part of the International Rules tour to Ireland, UK and France, 
departing December 29 2022. The squad will consist of girls 14 to 18 years. The tour will be 
led by elite level coaches and will commence in London, where she will have the opportunity 
to explore the capital, as well as tour Lords and see an English Premier League soccer match 
live. Nakeisha will also play local Gaelic junior representative teams from England under 
international rules.  
 
Jeanette Craigie - Relieving AEO  
 

SPORT NEWS 



 

 

 
Keep up to date with the latest announcements and events happening at Kingscliff High School. Take a moment to like our 

Facebook page.https://www.facebook.com/kingscliffhighschool 

 
 

 
The Uniform shop regular hours are Wednesdays and Fridays 7.45am to 9.30am. The price list can be found here: 
 
 https://kingscliff-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/p---c-uniform-shop-and-canteen.html 
 

P&C Uniform Shop 
• Payment at the P&C Uniform Shop is by cash, cheque, and EFTPOS 
• The P&C Uniform Shop is located near our Science block on the left-hand side of the ramp 
• For more information, you can contact the Uniform Shop. 

 

  

TERM 4 CALENDAR  

28 November – 2 December Week 8 

Monday 28 November Day: 6 
Tuesday 29 November  Day: 7 
Wednesday 30 November Day: 1 
Thursday 1 December Day: 2 
Open Boys & Girls NC Softball trial at Albert Park Baseball Complex, 351 Keen St, Lismore  
Friday 2 December Day: 3 
Yuli Presentation Ceremony held in the MPU  
U14 Boys Cricket Round 4 at Walter Peate Oval, Murphys Road, Kingscliff  

5 – 9 December Week 9 

Monday 5 December Day: 4 
Tuesday 6 December Day: 5 
Beyond Broncos Dreamworld excursion  
Wednesday 7 December Day: 6 
Thursday 8 December Day: 7 
Year 10 Commerce Market Day - MPU (all day)  
Open Boys Volleyball at Murwillumbah High School  
Open Girls Volleyball at Wollumbin High School  
Friday 9 December Day: 1 

  

IMPORTANT DATES TO REMEMBER 

https://www.facebook.com/kingscliffhighschool
https://kingscliff-h.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/p---c-uniform-shop-and-canteen.html


 

 

Updated Canteen Menu 
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Dear Parents/Carers 
 
Enrolment 2023 
 
The enrolment process for 2023 has been completed.  School commences as follows: 
 
All Year 7, 2023    8:45am Tuesday 31 January 2023 
Years 11 and 12 return to school:  8:45am Tuesday 31 January 2023 
Years 8, 9 and 10 return to school:  8:45am Wednesday 1 February 2023 
All other new enrolments:   8:45am Thursday 2 February 2023 
 
Period 0 at 8:00am starts for Year 12 with effect from Wednesday 1 February 2023. 
 
Additional opening hours for the P&C Uniform Shop will be: 

Saturday 26 November 2022  8:00am – 12:00pm Monday 16 January 2023  8.00am – 12:00pm 
Monday 28 November 2022   8:00am – 12:00pm Wednesday 18 January 2023  8:00am – 12:00pm 
Saturday 3 December 2022  8:00am – 12:00pm Friday 20 January 2023  8:00am – 12:00pm 
Monday 5 December 2022  8:00am – 12:00pm Wednesday 25 January 2023  8:00am – 12:00pm 
Saturday 10 December 2022                 8:00am – 12:00pm Friday 27 January 2023                  8:00am – 12:00pm 
Monday 12 December 2022  8:00am – 12:00pm Saturday 28 January 2023                     8:00am – 12:00pm 
 Monday 30 January 2023                      8:00am – 12:00pm 

Additional to regular opening hours on Wednesday’s and Friday’s from 8:00am-11:00am 
 
P&C Uniform Shop 
 Payment at the P&C Uniform Shop is by cash, cheque and eftpos 
 The P&C Uniform Shop is located near our Science block on the left hand side of the ramp 
 The usual P&C Uniform Shop opening hours are: Wednesday and Friday mornings 7:45am – 9:30am 
 For more information, you can contact the Uniform Shop on 02 6674 9762 
 
School equipment and payment of fees 
On the first day students will need one or two exercise books, a pen and pencil.  Students will be advised of any other particular requirements for 
each subject by their teachers.  Textbooks and other learning resources will be issued to the students via their class teachers.  Aprons, calculators 
and art books are available for purchase at the Student Services window. 
 
Students can only pay for purchases, excursions and fees at the Student Services window 
 Between 8:00am – 8:45am 
 During Recess and/or Lunch 
 Or from 3:15pm – 3:30pm.   
Payments can be paid by parents at any time through the day at the Student Services window.  Eftpos facilities are available. 
 
Invoices are usually issued in Term 1.  Once invoiced, it would be appreciated if you could pay your account in full by the end of Term 2.  We are 
happy to accept a regular payment each week, fortnight or monthly. 
 
Bus Travel: All students needing bus travel can travel for the first two weeks without a bus pass. If you have applied online for your bus pass, 
these will be distributed to students as soon as we receive them.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Michael Hensley 
Principal 



Click the link to register for a session via Eventbrite:
bit.ly/3UVkYQM, or copy the URL into your web
browser. Alternatively you can scan the QR code:

Identify challenges and opportunities of the
school holiday period  
Offer practical ideas for parents and carers 
Provide information about additional support
services  
Highlight the importance of self-care

These sessions aim to: 

Email us: programsupport@headspace.org.au.

supporting young people in school holidays:
practical tips for parents and carers

When: 

Where: 

Need more information?

How do I register? 

Online webinars.

headspace National Youth Mental Health Foundation is funded
by the Australian Government Department of Health 

headspace National are hosting education
sessions for parents and carers across NSW
who are supporting young people during
school holidays. 

We will be offering this session multiple times
around the school holiday period. Sessions will
be held at 12 - 1pm AEDT or 6 - 7pm AEDT.

Session dates will be listed on Eventbrite.

After registering, you'll receive a confirmation email
which will include the Zoom webinar link.

You will receive a digital information pack after the
session that includes key messages and links to
resources and support services.

http://bit.ly/3UVkYQM
mailto:programsupport@headspace.org.au
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WORKS NOTIFICATION 
 
The NSW Government is investing $723.3 million in health for the Tweed-Byron region, which includes construction 
of the new Tweed Valley Hospital. Health Infrastructure NSW has engaged Lendlease to construct the main 
hospital buildings. The new hospital is on track to open to patients in 2023. 
 
Upcoming traffic changes for Cudgen Road upgrade from early November 2022 

Works to upgrade a section of Cudgen Road from two lanes to four are well progressed. The next stage of these 
works will construct the new eastbound and westbound lanes. To accommodate these works and maintain safety, 
traffic arrangements will change progressively from early November until completion of the works in mid-2023.  

The next stages of work will include: 

Construction of the new eastbound lanes: A temporary lane will be constructed on the southern side of Cudgen 
Road to allow traffic to be switched to this side of the road while the 
new eastbound lanes are constructed.  

Construction of the westbound lanes:  Traffic will be switched to the newly constructed eastbound lanes 
while the westbound lanes are constructed.  

Please see maps on the next page for planed staging and live traffic lanes. Please note various interim traffic 
arrangements will be needed to facilitate staging, with signage and traffic control in place.  

 
What to expect: 
 

• Construction of a temporary lane within existing road reserve on the southern side of Cudgen Road.  

• Road works and traffic switches on Cudgen Road from November 2022 to mid-2023. 

• Trimming vegetation overhanging the road for visibility and safety.  

• Periodic lane closures and footpath changes with traffic control in place for motorists and pedestrian safety.  

• Reduced speed limit on Cudgen Road.  

• Access will be maintained, however motorists may experience delays during certain activities.  

 
Keeping you informed  

We are committed to keeping the local community updated and informed about construction activities for the 
new Tweed Valley Hospital.  
 
We encourage you to register to receive works notifications at tweedvalleyhospital.health.nsw.gov.au or contact 
the project team for further information: 
 

 
Construction enquiries: 
Phone: 1800 992 634, Option 1 
Email: tvh@lendlease.com 
 

General project enquiries: 
Phone: 1800 992 634, Option 2 
Email: tweedvalleyhospital@health.nsw.gov.au 
Website: tweedvalleyhospital.health.nsw.gov.au 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

Thank you for your patience while we construct your new hospital. 

mailto:tweedvalleyhospital@health.nsw.gov.au
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